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Eden residents looking to grow their own fruit and veg this year can take advantage of the volunteer-run Freegle “Give and Take” open day at Bolton Memorial Hall near Appleby on Sunday 14th April from 2pm to 4pm. In addition to the 'give and take', there will be advice from experienced gardeners and the chance to get started with your very own windowsill-salad.

As the title 'Freegle' suggests, everything must be free, and visitors to the event are invited to bring along any seeds, seedlings, plants, saplings or tools to give away – or come to take away what's available.  The event is the spring board for a new online Penrith Freegle Grow Your Own group, where gardeners can offer and request items to help them in their quest for producing their own fruit and vegetables.
To help people get started, those dropping in to the event will be able to pick up a kit to grow their own salad leaves from dried peas on an indoor windowsill, waggishly dubbed 'Give Peas a Chance'. “Once you've taken the first step,” says Freegle volunteer Chris Cant, “you can easily make the most of the space you have available, in pots in your backyard or in your garden. You can even help out at community gardening projects in Penrith run by local environmental group Penrith Action for Community Transition (PACT).”
On the day, there will be gardening advice on what works in the Cumbrian weather and help on using recycled items in your garden or allotment.  Local member Peter Clarke has built an entire polytunnel largely out of recycled parts obtained free via Freegle which has allowed him to extend the growing season and even have year-round salad!  

The Freegle Grow Your Own project which is run by Freegle and PACT is part of Cumbria Action for Sustainability’s Sustain Eden Programme, funded by the Big Lottery’s Communities Living Sustainably Fund.  Sustain Eden has themes of energy, transport, local resources and coping with extreme weather, like flooding or more recently the snowy conditions we have experienced.  “Growing our own food will make us more sustainable.” continued Chris. “There are many people with growing skills, spare seeds, equipment or space who can use Freegle to help others out.” 

Freegle is an online group with over 3000 members in Eden District and over 1.4 million nationally.  It is free to join and use and now has a new gardening sub-group now available at www.ilovefreegle.org. 
ENDS
For more details, please contact Chris Cant 01931 713240, chris@phdcc.com 

PHOTO

Caz Walker with her home-grown lettuce.  High resolution version available here:

http://www.penrithedenfreegle.org.uk/IMG14524.JPG
NOTES TO EDITORS

1. Reusing items through Freegle cuts down on the waste and recycling collection and disposal costs for the district and county council, with an estimated 6 tonnes saved through the Penrith alone every month.

2. The Penrith and Eden District group was established in January 2007.  
3. Freegle’s sole objective is to enable individuals to ‘do their bit’ by keeping reusable items out of landfill by giving away things they don’t want to people who can use them.  This is truly grass-roots and co-operatively run by and for local people.

4. The Sustain Eden project is run by Cumbria Action for Sustainability.  The Freegle food project is explained here: www.ilovefreegle.org/projects/eden_living_sustainably.php
5. For further information about the local Freegle group please contact Chris Cant 01931 713240 or Juliet Gray 01931 713636.

